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Principal Letter                                                                                     Spring Term 2024  

Week Ending Friday 8 March 2024                                                                   Issue 22 

 
 
Dear Parent(s)/Carer(s) 
 
For whatever reason, we have seen an influx in the number of 

phones that have been confiscated this week and students using 

phones to contact parents during the school day. This is just a 

reminder that phones are not to be seen or used from 8.00am to 

3.30pm and should be switched off and in bags. This is one of the 

reasons that are bags are a compulsory part of school uniform. 

Where students are arriving in school without a bag, they will be 

asked to hand their phone in at student services. We are currently 

looking into secure storage facilities so that phones can be locked 

away during the day; depending on cost and logistics we are 

hoping to get this in place for September.  The government are 

backing the ban of mobile phones in school, their guidance was 

released on 19th February, and although we have a system in place 

which is compliant with this guidance, the fact that young people 

are still using them says that we need to do more. 

I have mentioned attendance in a previous newsletter, and how 

important it is that we work together to ensure young people are 

in school regularly. As you can see from the last couple of weeks, attendance has dipped in all years apart from year 

7.  Year 11 attendance is obviously a priority as exam season is looming ever closer, but for all young people 

continuity is key in ensuring gaps in learning are minimised. Of course, we know that there are going to be times 

when this isn’t possible, if there are concerns and you need to speak to someone, please get in contact with your 

form tutor or our family liaison officer Lorna Brown. 

It is another bumper edition, so enjoy the rest of the newsletter, there has been lots going on! 

 

Quick links 

TOP PASSMORES POINTS ACHIEVERS 

HOUSE PASSMORES POINTS 

YEAR GROUP ATTENDANCE 

OVERALL HOUSE ATTENDANCE  

PASTORAL UPDATE 

SPORT / PE UPDATES 

SUBJECT INFORMATION / UPDATES 

CAREERS NEWS 

ANY OTHER INFORMATION 
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Megan Wright Year 7 46 

Donte Paraman Year 7 45 

Amelia Surtees Year 7 44 

Eva Aiyamenkhue-Edigin Year 7 43 

Bobby Paxton Year 7 41 

Fin Hodson Year 7 41 

Ethan Toku Appleton Year 7 39 

Iyahna Miller Year 7 37 

Lawrence Forde Year 7 37 

Sonny Dzingel Year 7 37 
 

Ruben Kiss Year 8 63 

Ryan Youens Year 8 63 

Charlie Brown Year 8 62 

Kajus Jocas Year 8 53 

Gracie Morris Year 8 50 

Katie Watters Year 8 50 

Max Surtees Year 8 50 

James Babb Year 8 49 

Harry Adams Year 8 48 

Olivia Lamplough Year 8 48 
 

Ava Dorrington Year 9 31 

Jessie Humphries Year 9 31 

Jaime Wyburn Year 9 29 

Christie Snell Year 9 28 

Jersey Harvey Year 9 27 

Owen Bulloch Year 9 27 

Belle Evans Year 9 26 

Darcie Goward-Johnson Year 9 26 

Benjamin Dack Year 9 25 

Brooke Payton Year 9 25 

Daisy May-Denton Year 9 25 

Frankie Fearon Year 9 25 

George Bennett Year 9 25 

Gracie Howard-Brown Year 9 25 

Hassan Mahmuud Year 9 25 

TOP PASSMORES POINTS ACHIEVERS 

Friday 1st – Thursday 7th March 2024 

January 2024 
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Lewis Martin Year 9 25 

Phoebe Miles Year 9 25 

Ronny Demleka Year 9 25 
 

Luke Batt Year 10 49 

Angel Fernandes Year 10 41 

Lola Hughes Year 10 39 

Callie Wood Year 10 34 

Chloe Green Year 10 34 

Ellie Blake Year 10 34 

Olivia Bullock Year 10 34 

Keira Webb Year 10 33 

Alexis Buston Year 10 31 

Katie Holmes Year 10 31 
 

Heidi Peppard Year 11 38 

Amelia Wator Year 11 31 

Gemma McAusland Year 11 31 

Maisie Peacock Year 11 31 

Sonny Brooks Year 11 31 

Ellie Green Year 11 30 

Jayden Alade-Mason Year 11 30 

Ashlea Gates Year 11 27 

Kieran Atherton Year 11 27 

Orla Daniels Year 11 27 
 

 

 

 

 

Dragon 8398 

Griffin 7800 

Lion 8648 

Unicorn 8373 
 

  

HOUSE PASSMORES POINTS 

Monday 26th February – Thursday 7th March 2024 



Spring Term 2024 – Issue 22 
 

 

 

 

 

Average 
Attendance 

Y7 92.05% 

Y8 87.70% 

Y9 88.47% 

Y10 86.56% 

Y11 85.61% 

Whole School Attendance 88.10% 

 

 

 

 

Dragon 93.50% 

Griffin 93.04% 

Lion 93.08% 

Unicorn 93.54% 

 

 

 

We always strive to keep our pastoral update positive, but it is with a heavy heart and a sense of frustration that we 
address the recent increase in vandalism within our school toilets. The deliberate destruction of school property not 
only tarnishes the environment we strive to maintain but also hampers the sense of community we endeavour to 
create. The financial burden of repairing this damage diverts resources that could otherwise enhance our students’ 
educational experience. Additionally, we are deeply alarmed by the increase in students being caught in toilet 
cubicles with other students.  This poses both hygiene concerns and a serious breach of health, safety, and 
safeguarding regulations. We implore students to reflect on their actions and consider the broader impact on our 
school community. If this behaviour persists, regrettably, we may have no alternative but to restrict access to the 
toilets to mitigate further damage and costs. We extend our gratitude to the majority of students who uphold our 
values of kindness, safety, and respect. Your support in reinforcing expectations to help maintain a positive and 
respectful learning environment and school community is invaluable. 
 
In the News: National Careers Week 

This week, students delved into National Careers Week during our "In the News" segment. They explored various 
career pathways, learned about different industries, and gained insights into the skills and qualifications required for 
success in their chosen fields. As part of this initiative, our year 8 and 9 students had the privilege of attending an 

YEAR GROUP ATTENDANCE 

FRIDAY 1ST – THURSDAY 7TH MARCH 2024 

OVERALL HOUSE ATTENDANCE 

MONDAY 26TH FEBRUARY – THURSDAY 7TH MARCH 2024 

PASTORAL UPDATE 
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assembly delivered by representatives from Taylor Wimpey, providing valuable insights into the construction 
industry and related career opportunities. Additionally, Harlow College visited with a pop-up stand, offering students 
further information and guidance on potential educational pathways and career options. 

Thought for the Week: International Women's Day 

In our "Thought for the Week," students celebrated International Women's Day by learning about the achievements 
and contributions of women throughout history and in contemporary society. Through discussions and activities, 
students explored the importance of gender equality, challenged stereotypes, and celebrated the diverse talents and 
accomplishments of women around the world. 

Other Events: Hollywood Night and World Book Day 

In other news, our Key Stage 4 students enjoyed a night of fun and glamour at Hollywood Night, where they had the 
opportunity to socialise and unwind in a festive atmosphere. Additionally, Year 11 students reviewed their Passport 
to Prom as the deadline approaches, monitoring if they are on track to be awarded their ticket for this memorable 
event. Furthermore, on Thursday, students celebrated World Book Day in tutor time, engaging in activities that 
fostered a love for reading and literature. 

Looking Ahead: Ramadan, Peer Dialogue, and House Events 

Looking ahead to next week, students will learn about Ramadan, deepening their understanding of this important 
religious observance. They will also review their passports and reflect on how well they are embracing our school 
values, fostering a culture of respect, kindness, and inclusion. Additionally, students will participate in their first peer 
dialogue session of the half-term, engaging in meaningful discussions that promote communication, empathy, and 
collaboration. Meanwhile, Year 7 and 8 students will have the opportunity to represent their House in "The Curse of 
the Cookie". A non-sporting House event, that will foster friendly competition and House spirit within our school 
community. 

A reminder to year 11 Dragon students that your non-uniform day that was postponed before half-term due to mock 
exams, will take place on Monday 11th March. 

It's been a week filled with enriching learning experiences and exciting events, and we look forward to another week 
of growth, exploration, and community engagement at Passmores Academy.  

‘Caught Doing Good’ – 26th February – 1st March 2024 

YEAR 7 

• Danielle Constantinou 

• Jude Franklin 

• Eva Aiydmenbhve-Edgin 

• Kayden Clark 

• Joseph Barzey 

YEAR 8 

• Pablo Martinez-Fasoro 

• Reggie Fitzpatrick 

• Molly Mooney 

• Stanley Smith 

YEAR 9 

• Lewis Martin 
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• Eddie Daku 

• Tommy Dolling 

• Tanaka Tawanezvi 

YEAR 10 

• Luke Batt 

• Emin Mustafa 

• Louie Matthews 

YEAR 11 

• Maya Pearce 

• Connon Holmes 

• Madleigh COllings 

• Freddie Pannell 

• Raz Jipa  

 

‘Caught Doing Good’ – 4th – 8th March 2024 

YEAR 7 

• Macie Staples 

• Ramona Stegaru 

• Isobella Stewart 

• Frankie Cairns 

YEAR 8 

• Charlie Brown 

• Reggie Fitzpatrick 

• Mary Norton 

• Hayden Zuna 

• Eik Tian Goh 

YEAR 9 

• Mia Padley 

• Eddie Daku 

• Lewis Martin 

YEAR 10 

• Karris Barrett 

• Mason Obourne 

• Harrison Houghton 

YEAR 11 

• Adam Stratford 

• Rayan Khamis 

• Danny Campbell  
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Upcoming Fixtures List 11 March 2024 – 15 March 2024 

Monday 11th March 

• Year 9 and 10 Netball V Forest (HOME) 

• U16 Plate vs Orsett Heath (@ William Edwards) 

 

 

 

From the English Department 
 
World Book Day - Thursday 7th March 2024 
On Thursday this week the Passmores community celebrated World Book Day. The theme for our day was "How do 
you read yours?" All students have been invited to enter a competition to describe the best places where they read 
their books. We have had some fantastic responses and we have also read some extremely humorous responses! 
Exciting news: A number of year 8 students won a free book on Thursday as their names were drawn from a raffle. 
There was a huge range of books available and we hope that the lucky winners enjoy reading theirs. 
 
We are always asked for book recommendations from both parents and students alike. Please click on this link to 
look at suggested reading books for  
 
KS3:   Books for KS3 children aged 11-14 | School Reading List 
KS4:   Year 10 books - a recommended reading list for 14 year olds (schoolreadinglist.co.uk) 
      Year 11 books - a recommended reading list for 15 year olds (schoolreadinglist.co.uk) 
 
Your child was given a World Book token in tutor time today. This entitles them to £1 off a selection of books. Please 
click on this link to view the books: 2024s-1-books (worldbookday.com) 
 

 
 
Jack Petchey Speak Out Workshops (jpspeakoutchallenge.com) 
On Monday 26th February and 4th March, the English department host Jack Petchey SpeakOut trainer, Jonathan 
Drew.  60 Year 10 students spent the day honing their oracy skills and developing their presentation skills. 
  
It was exciting to see how the students developed their speeches throughout the course of the day.  
  
On May 1st, one of our students will represent our school at the Jack Petchey SpeakOut regional finals. The English 
department will keep the students updated on this event. 
 
 

  

SPORT / PE UPDATES 

SUBJECT INFORMATION / UPDATES 

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/category/reading-lists-for-ks3-pupils/
https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/reading-lists-for-ks4-school-pupils/suggested-reading-list-year-10-pupils-ks4-age-14-15/
https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/reading-lists-for-ks4-school-pupils/suggested-reading-list-year-11-pupils-ks4-age-15-16/
https://www.worldbookday.com/books-and-tokens/books/
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Barcelona Trip 

Last weekend we had the pleasure of taking 39 students to Barcelona.  We visited the Nou Camp, Sagrada Familia, 

Parc Guell, The Picasso Museum and so much more.  The students learnt so much about Spanish culture and art and 

had lots of opportunities to speak Spanish and update their art portfolios.  We would like to give a special shout out 

to the following members of staff: 

• Mr R King 

• Ms Zaman-Zadeh 

• Mr Howell 

Muchas gracias, 

Mr Farmery and Mrs Friedner 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MATHS PROBLEM OF THE WEEK 
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Mrs Turner’s Maths Student of the Week: 

The following students get to take home the Maths Trophy for the week. 

• Year 7o/4 - George Pavitt for great improvement in engagement. 

• Year 7d/5 - Logan Maleary for resilience and outstanding Attitude to Learning. 

 

 

 
 

Degree Apprenticeships 

Are you considering a Degree Apprenticeship in the future? Do you want all the latest tips and tricks on how to make 

your application stand out? Join success at school on the 12 March from 6:30 - 7:15pm for their webinar with global 

car brand, JLR. Sign-up using the link below: 

https://successatschool.us3.list-

manage.com/track/click?u=2c038531b25876a2c7c9cf8b1&id=aea1661ce6&e=36ec35cd30 

 

Year 10 Work Shadowing Day 2nd May 2024 

All year 10 students have been asked to source their own placement for work shadowing day.  We have asked 

students to ask family or friends of the family if they can join them for a day at work.  This is a great opportunity to 

gain valuable experience in a specific occupational area and learn what it is like to go to work.  The deadline for this 

is the 28th March.  Students can collect a consent form from Mrs Kay's desk.  We have also attached one to this 

newsletter.   

 
 

 

Options Evening for year 9 

We look forward to welcoming students and parents/carers to the most important night of the academic year for Year 

9, the GCSE Options Evening.  This will take place on Wednesday the 20th of March between 5.30pm and 8pm 

(5.15pm for the nurture class). 

This evening will be the start off the process of choosing options for GCSE next year so it is vital that you attend with 

your young person. There will be a talk in the hall (goldfish bowl for the nurture class) followed by a carousel of visits 

to subjects holding talks around the school which can be booked online – see below. 

Next week we will be emailing the Options Booklet for you to read in advance.  This will give you all the information 

you need in order to assist your young person make the right decisions and give details of all the courses we have to 

offer.   

We will also be emailing the details of how to book the subject talks so please look out for this next week.  

Mr Chadwick 

 

 

CAREERS NEWS 

ANY OTHER INFORMATION 

https://successatschool.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2c038531b25876a2c7c9cf8b1&id=aea1661ce6&e=36ec35cd30
https://successatschool.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2c038531b25876a2c7c9cf8b1&id=aea1661ce6&e=36ec35cd30
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Year 11 Yearbook & Leavers’ Hoodie 2024  
 
We are putting a yearbook together to remind students of their time at Passmores. This is an exciting project and 
will contain photographs of the year group, along with anecdotes and lots of other items of interest. We will also be 
ordering leavers’ hoodies with names of everyone in the year group on the back and the opportunity for 
personalisation. The prices are as follows:   
 
Yearbook - £22  
Hoodies- £21  
 
We understand that this may be a difficult time financially for some families in our community and we are keen to 
ensure that everyone who would like a Yearbook or Leavers’ hoodie has the opportunity to get one. If this is the 
case, please contact us to let us know via email (yearbook@passmoresacademy.com) and we can arrange an 
alternative payment plan.   
 
If you wish to order a yearbook or a leavers’ hoodie, please pay via Parent Pay or return the below slip in an 
envelope to Student Services clearly named and labelled with “Yearbook/Hoodie payment” (you can either pay by 
ParentPay, cash or by cheque made payable to P.C.L.C).  
 
The deadline to purchase either item has been extended until Friday 15th March. We will then plan to hand out the 
Hoodies the week commencing Monday 6th May and the Yearbooks will be available to collect on the GCSE results 
day in the summer holidays. 
 
If you have any questions about the Yearbook or Leavers’ Hoodies, please contact us 
at yearbook@passmoresacademy.com.   
 

Friends of Passmores 
Friends of Passmores are having a movie night to watch the new WONKA film on 22nd March, please purchase your 

tickets from the link below. 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/friends-of-passmores/t-vvkyapk 

We are also holding a raffle draw at the end of the month, students can buy raffle tickets in form time next week.  

mailto:yearbook@passmoresacademy.com
mailto:yearbook@passmoresacademy.com
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/friends-of-passmores/t-vvkyapk
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Passmores Academy Charity 

No Child Without 

Registered Charity No: 1152609 

 

WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT 

 
• Passmores Academy established our charity, No Child Without in 2013 

 

• No Child Without aims to provide financial support for young people across Harlow 

in order to help them access educational and extra-curricular opportunities that may 

usually be beyond their means. 

• No Child Without believes that no child should miss out on any opportunity within 

their education due to financial circumstances that are out of their control. 

• No Child Without exists to aid young people to achieve their potential. 

• Providing a young person with an opportunity can make a huge difference to their 

lives. It can provide them with motivation and inspiration which, in turn, will lead 

them to having improved aspirations. 

 

*********************************************************** 

 

ESSEX residents are being invited to nominate a charity to receive £1,000 
 

Now in it’s sixth year, the BENEFACT GROUP’s Movement for Good Awards has given 

charities across the UK and Ireland more than £5million since 2019,  

with winners drawn randomly from online nominations. 

 
Therefore, the MORE times NO CHILD WITHOUT is nominated, the greater it’s chance of success. 

 

Nominations can be submitted online as follows: 

 
Google:  www.movementforgood.com 
Click On:   Nominate Now 

Then Click On:  Nominate a Charity for £1000 

Type In:  No Child Without (Press Search) 

This Will Appear: 115609 NO CHILD WITHOUT 

Select Charity Type: POVERTY 

Fill in:   Full Name: 

   Email Address: 

   Location = (Select) Essex 

   Age: 

   Who Are You = (Select) Supporter 

 

 

The Next Draw is on Monday 18th March 2024  

Nominations will also roll over to Future Draws 

THANK YOU! 
 

http://www.movementforgood.com/
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Forthcoming Events: 

 

Wednesday 13th March Parent Forum 6.00-7.00pm 

Wednesday 20th March Year 9 KS4 Options Evening 5.30 – 8.00pm  

Friday 29th March – Friday 12th April Easter holidays 

Monday 15th April INSET DAY 

 

     

Natalie Christie  

Principal of Passmores Academy 

 

Interested in becoming a primary or secondary teacher?  

Contact Gareth Walsh on g.walsh@passmoresacademy.com 

mailto:g.walsh@passmoresacademy.com

